Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 20 November 2017
Present
Robin Burr, Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, Dick Riches,  Keith Maund, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Russell Constable, Andrew Jackson, Ruth Bennett, Tim Pullen
Apologies 
Neil Bennett
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 2nd October 2017 were approved as an accurate record.
Matter Arising
Penny has asked Karen for details of her and Alex’s keys and is awaiting a reply.

Named person to be responsible for GDPR (General Data Protection Regulations): c/f
The free Topper: c/f

Trailer quote: Robin reported that the man is coming next week.

The cleaner has resumed fortnightly cleaning.

On-line training:  Paul submitted his certificate of completion.
Robin will send Nigel details of the Jack Petchey Award.
Nigel will pursue this and the Mayor’s Award re helping retrieve man from river.
CARA thanked Leander for their invaluable assistance with their litterpick.
Parent
Sobara Srikaran has offered to help with DBS checking for Beavers, 

Volunteering 
and Lucy Spray for Cubs and Scouts. Robin and Nigel will liaise with them re training.

Two volunteers have also offered to help with fundraising and hall bookings. Nigel, Robin and Ruth will meet with them.

The personal appeal from section leaders looks to be a more fruitful approach.
Financial 
We have £4776.57 in the deposit account.

The current account has a balance of £10087.43. 

£600 is due to go out for river licences, and approximately £650 for electrical repairs.
Fundraising
£1000 donation from the Rotary Club after the Great River Race has not yet been received.  The meeting agreed that it would go towards boat repairs.

Hall hiring: Penny has put an ad on Next Door. There are two regular Pilates groups, but the regular Tai Chi group has gone AWOL. The meeting agreed to the use of the hall by children’s tutoring and toddlers’ sports groups on the understanding that they have their own insurance and don’t require any storage space.
GSL Report
Robin tabled notes of a meeting held on 13 November to review water activities. This was a starting point: budget, kit requirements and qualifications needed is still to come. An example would be 2 x PB2 safety courses @ £100 each, of which District would pay 50%.
Two parents are keen on sailing and kayaking activities and are currently being DBS’d.
Ruth and Neil are matching the wish list against possible funders.

The man due to look at the gigs to quote for repair didn’t turn up.  One gig has now been stripped out and will be repaired in-house with a view to doing the same for the other one.
Building report
Stairwell: David Baker will be getting in touch with Nigel and is available in Jan/Feb.
The filters in the heaters needed vacuuming and replacing.
The sacrificial anode in the water heater needs checking.
Tim will get his contact in to give a guesstimate to do a gas safety inspection  (cooker, fire, boiler).
Other maintenance jobs outstanding are carried forward to the spring.
Safety
Nothing to report.
Any Other
Chief Scout’s 5 Year Service Awards were presented to Ruth Bennett

Business 
and Tim Pullen.

Penny will research RBK/Mayor awards for life-saving attempt and ask Surrey Comet to correct incorrect reference to Sea Cadets.

Future Dates

The following dates for 2018 were agreed:

January 15
March 12
May 21
June – AGM tbc
July 2
September 17
November 19
